
PREFACE.

To the Members of the Association of Provincial Land Surveyors of 
Ontario :

The following Report of the Proceedings of the Association at its 
Fifth Annual Meeting, held in Toronto, in February, 1890, is now 
brought before you.

The Papers read were full of instruction, and we feel that the 
thanks of the Association are due to the writers for their selection 
and treatment of the various subjects presented. Many points of 
value to the profession were discussed in connection with the “ Ques­
tion Drawer,” the Land Surveying Committee having paid much 
attention to this feature.

Owing chiefly to the epidemic that prevailed at the time of 
meeting, the attendance was not quite so large as at the meeting 
of 1889. 1

Several new members have joined the Association during the past 
year.

We would impress on the members of the Association that it is 
desirable to have as large an attendance as possible at the Annual 
Meetings, in order to have full discussion on each of the subjects 
presented.

Respectfully submitted on behalf of the Executive Committee.

A. J. VanNOSTRAND,
Secretary.


